
Dear Saida 
I have considered the Event plan and I am taking advise from Officers who Police events at 
Twickenham and ascertain if there are any dangers like the steep steps at Wembley Park railway 
station where the band performs. 
In addition I have forwarded the event to British Transport Police who are responsible for the safety 
and security of Wembley Park railway Station steps. 
  
Do you understand that the premises licence has not yet been authorised and the band can not 
perform at the England Malta game tomorrow? 
Regards 
Nicola 
 

 
From: Ladha, Saida [mailto:Saida.Ladha@brent.gov.uk]  

Sent: 06 October 2016 12:35 
To: McDonald Nicola - QK; Business Licence 

Cc: Legister, Linda 

Subject: RE: 223674121 
Importance: High 

Dear PC McDonald, 
 
Thanks for your message and this event will be managed on site by a company called Event 
360, who also work at Twickenham on event days and have a similar band to ensure noise 
and public safety issues are controlled.   
 
I would expect up to a dozen people to watch the small band at any one time as they will 
need to go to the Stadium for the match so there will not be much time to hang around.  I 
have attached a risk assessment from the company that will be supplying the band (6 
members of the band max and one manager) which will give you more of an idea of how 
they will manage the crowd and a map with the approximate location that can be moved very 
quickly. 
 
Please note, despite the times stated on the application, the band will only start playing 
approx. 3 hours before the start of the event and finish playing about 20 minutes before the 
event  or if the area gets too busy they will stop immediately.   
 
I will issue further safety details which they must agree to in advance of them playing. 
 
Please do let me know if you require any further information. 
 
Thanks and regards 
 
Saida Ladha 
Filming and Advertising Officer 
Chief Executive's Department 
Brent Council 
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